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Department of Human Services 
Division of Developmental Disabilities 
Advance Notice 
Contribution to Care and Maintenance Requirements 
 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 

The New Jersey Department of Human Services, Division of Developmental Disabilities 
(Division) intends to propose amendments to N.J.A.C. 10:46D, Contribution to Care and 
Maintenance Requirements. Amendments will reflect the Division’s transition to a fee-for-service 
funding model, specifying that contribution to care paid to the State is not required when an 
individual is living in a residential setting with services funded through Medicaid fee-for-service.   
The Division will also propose amendments to update references to the “Community Care Waiver” 
to the “Community Care Program,” in addition to other technical amendments. 
 

Interested parties may submit informal comments on this advance notice within thirty (30) 
days of its publication on the Department of Human Services’ website. Please submit your 
informal comments to: 

 
Carol Jones, Administrative Practice Officer 
Division of Developmental Disabilities 
P.O. Box 726  
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0726 
Or via email to:  DDD-CO.LAPO@dhs.state.nj.us 

 
You will also have a 60-day opportunity to submit formal comments on any actual 

proposed amendments subsequent to the publication of such proposal in the New Jersey 
Register. The proposal will also be published on the Department of Human Services’ website. 


